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June 4, 2025 

 

To:  Mayor and Members of City Council 

From: Sheryl M. M. Long, City Manager 

Subject: Emergency Ordinance – Greater Cincinnati Water Works 

(GCWW): Amend Ordinance No. 0011-2025  

Attached is an Emergency Ordinance captioned: 

 

AMENDING Ordinance No. 11-2025, which authorized the Greater 

Cincinnati Water Works to expend up to $30,000 for the installation of 

separate private water service lines for 2112, 2114, 2116, 2118, and 2122 

St. Leo Place in the North Fairmount neighborhood, to correctly identify 

the GCWW non-personnel operating budget account no. as 

101x301x1000x7266.  

 

Approval of this Emergency Ordinance would amend Ordinance No. 0011-2025, 

which authorized Greater Cincinnati Water Works (GCWW) to expend up to $30,000 

from the Water Works Private Lead Service Replacement Fund non-personnel 

operating budget account no. 312x300x0000x7266 to install separate private water 

service lines for 2112, 2114, 2116, 2118, and 2122 St. Leo Place in the North 

Fairmount neighborhood so that each property may be individually billed instead of 

the current shared billing situation.  

 

Since the purpose of Private Lead Service Line Replacement Fund 312 is to replace 

private lead service lines, and there are no lead service lines at 2112, 2114, 2116, 

2118, and 2122 St. Leo Place, amending Ordinance No. 11-2025 is necessary to 

authorize the expenditure from the proper account in Water Works Fund 101. 

 

The reason for the emergency is the immediate need to ensure the proper use of 

ratepayer funds prior to the end of the fiscal year. 

 

The Administration recommends passage of this Emergency Ordinance. 

 

 

cc: Andrew M. Dudas, Budget Director 

Steve Webb, Finance Director 
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